
Town of Hammond 
Board Meeting Minutes 

May 12, 2025 
 
The board for the Town of Hammond held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, May 12, 2025, at the Hammond 
Town Hall at 1816 County Road E. 
 
Chairman Hueg called the Town of Hammond Board meeting to order at 7:30pm. 
 
The agenda was approved motion by Anderson/Aune second. 
 
The bills and payments were approved; motion by Aune/Miller second. 
 
Minutes from April 22, 2025 regular meeting were approved: motion by Miller/Anderson second. 
 

Treasures report for January was approved: motion by Wynveen/Aune second. 
$1574.22 Interest on checking 
$67.28 Interest on savings 
$430985.17 Check Book balance 
$429,672.30 Savings balance 
$5,698.99 Park fund 
$13,675.07 Pine Lake fund/Rolling Hills 
$7,713.42 Impact Fee Account 
 
Recycle Report: Quiet, all good. Open Wednesdays. Some appliances have been brought in.   
 
Planning Commission: 
Reviewed solar ordinance-made some revisions, Paul to present to the board for review before sending it to legal for their 
review.   
Leon Hawkins announced to planning that he is moving out of the Town and will not accept re-appointment to the 
Planning Commission. His last meeting will be in July. 
 
Agenda:  
Autum Woods: Angela Popenhagen was present as the towns engineer on the project.  The project was given the go ahead 
to start on the infrastructure, prior the final plat. They cannot sell any lots until final plat.  
Health and Safety Solar Ordinance; this was tabled to give board members time to review. The board members will e-mail 
their comments, edits and deletions to Paul. Will be reviewed again at Planning and the Regular board in June. Those that 
are interested in the final document should attend the June 2 planning meeting. 
The Chairman opened and closed the BOR to a later date as the assessment is not yet complete; motion Anderson/Miller 
second. The BOR is scheduled for July 29 and the Open book for July 22.  
The board reviewed the liquor licenses for the both the Hammond Golf Course and Pheasant Hills with the actual 
approval being at the June 9 Meeting. 
 
Roads: 110th Ave. will be done this year, it is an LRIP project.  
There was a school bus driver present and requested a school bus sign on 160th – pine trees are a hinderance. Paul will get 
in touch with the county on the “School Bus Stop Ahead” sign. 
We have 8 miles to chip/seal and spray patch.  The 200th Street bridge will also be repaired.  The county is currently doing 
shouldering, overall are roads are in pretty good shape. 
 
Chair: Matt Hawkins is doing the back driveway.  Drain tile, Gravel and recycled blacktop. He will also sweep the parking 
areas.  
The SCC central students who were here for the community service project did a great job in cleaning up the grounds.  
Linda suggested we look into adding a pickle ball court, she will do some investigating. 
The board will start working on the comprehensive plan with county in June/July time frame.  
The trees on 160th (in the ROW) Meyer residence will have to removed completely by Labor Day.  Paul will contact. 
 
Next meeting scheduled for June 9, 2025 
Being no other business, the meeting was adjourned, motion by Anderson/Miller second. 
Respectfully submitted: Linda Hawkins 


